Confessions of a Kindergarten Teacher, Week Two
                                                           By Trish Prentice

Monday:

Here we are, ready for week 2!

The big goal for today is to introduce writing journals. I know, I know, I should have done this last week. I just can’t seem to tackle this task until week two. (Kudos to the teachers who do this on the first day of school!) Since the children have learned about the three ways to read a book, I tell them there are three ways to write a story. You can draw pictures, label your pictures or write sentences. I throw in the idea of the drawing a line for a word you don’t know how to spell and off they go with their shiny new blue journals. It all went amazingly smooth. I even have some students already writing in sentences! 

Then I made a mistake, a big mistake. I know better, but I did it anyway. There was fifteen minutes left before lunch. I’m thinking that maybe we can fit in one round of Daily 5. Okay, let’s try.  Of course, we hurry while we review the I-Chart and we hurry the student who is modeling. Guess how the rotation went? Plus, we were late to lunch. Moral: Don’t have a rotation unless you really have the time!    

We’re keeping track of all the books we read as a class this year. I’m thrilled that the children keep reminding me to write the titles down. We’re up to 25 books already!

All in all, it’s a good literacy day. I’m not aiming for perfect; I just want to keep moving in the right direction.
Tuesday:

I think you have to be a Daily 5’er to really appreciate this. We’ve been working as a class on writing an I-Chart titled “Let’s Get Along.” It includes social strategies such as Share, Listen, Walk Away, etc. We add a few each day. But today when I put the chart on the easel, Emily piped up and asked, “Are we doing Daily 6 now?”

Here’s a success story, even though it didn’t look like one at first. During our second rotation, I moved across the room to retrieve something from the cupboard. I inadvertently made eye contact with a student and noticed he was just sitting. Oh no, I probably need to ring the chimes. Then he looked me squarely in the eye, reading my mind and whispered, “I’m retelling a story in my head!” 

I gave Mr. Noisy a whisper phone to read into instead of reading out loud. He wouldn’t use it at first, but when he picked up an Old MacDonald book, he began to quietly sing into the phone. Maybe it will work again tomorrow. 

Today the journal objective was to learn to turn the page and begin coloring on the next page. Sounds insignificant, but you’d be surprised how Kindergartners can draw all over ten pages of a journal in a heartbeat.  

Wednesday:

I have found that when you are beginning to practice Read to Self, many of the rotations are very short, just a couple of minutes. Therefore, you can repeat the rotations several times. But as stamina grows, the first rotation will stretch to seven or eight minutes. At this point, it’s best to cut back to one rotation. Experience has shown me that one long rotation doing Read to Self is plenty. It’s hard for them to maintain stamina when they have to do Read to Self again for a long, second rotation. Now comes the push to begin preparing for adding another daily; mine will be Word Work. 

It’s time to introduce white boards. I tell my students that white boards are only for words. We have new markers, but they have to last the whole year. Drawing pictures takes up too much ink. So, we practice writing our names and heart words. While we’re at it, we add the “Know many heart words” strategy card to our CAFÉ Menu.

I had a moment today as I was checking journals when I thought; can we make all the progress that needs to be made? But I reminded myself that I think this every year and we always reach the goal line. I should have faith, faith in my students and faith in my teaching. I need to just relax and enjoy the journey.  

Thursday:

I added a couple of new books to each child’s book suitcases just to get us through one more rotation for the week. Last year, I switched the books out each week and the children complained they weren’t done yet. This year they seem to be going through books a bit faster. I don’t think you can make a hard and fast rule about when to switch books. Watch the children, their behavior will show you the way.

Let’s explore the new word work tools. Besides white boards, wiki sticks and stamps; I’m also going to try “shell spell” this year. Those tiny shells will work on fine motor skills too. Today, let’s play with our tools so we can work with them later.  

I noticed several children reading from their poetry notebooks and writing journals during Read to Self. That always makes me happy!

Friday:

The children are tired, I am tired and it’s raining, therefore, no recess. Thanks goodness Labor Day is Monday. This will give me time to rest and regroup. By now, the “begin the year honeymoon” is completely over. Behavior issues are apparent and frustrating. But, I’m proud to be a part of the greatest “problem-solving” profession known to man. We are experts at figuring out a new arrangement, a new technique or a new response. We never give up. Teachers help each other, we listen, we give suggestions, we loan supplies, we give moral support and we understand how hard it can be. So next week, have no fear, I’ll be ready with newfound energy, a couple of different ideas and a smile.
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